Board of Fire Commissioners C/O Fire Marshal Office 3 Primrose St. Newtown, Ct. 06470



## BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS TOWN OF NEWTOWN

October 23, 2023
Regular Meeting
Sugo Restaurant
105 Church Hill Rd. Sandy Hook CT 06482

Meeting Opened By: Pat Reilly, Chairman at 6:42pm

Commissioners Present: Pat Reilly, Jay Nezvesky, Tim Whelan & Ron Bolmer

Absent: Brian Sharnick, Tom Fitzgerald & Jeff Dugan

Chiefs Present: Chief Capozziello Marshals Present: Jamilynn Zapata

## **CHAIRMAN'S COMMENTS:** Pat Thanks:

Pat Reilly thanked everyone for attending tonight.

- Pat also wanted to thank the fire chiefs, officers and their members for another year of great service to our town.
- Pat thanked the Fire Marshal's office for all their hard work.
- Also thanked Nancy Schreiner for the support she provides.
- Thanks to his fellow commissioners for their hard work and all time they spend on this commission.
- Pat Reilly and Tim Whelan both voiced big thank you to Mark DeWolfe, who spent a very generous amount of time and knowledge on the new radio system. Tim Whelan said his leadership on the "fire side" of this project was second to none and so valuable. Thank you Mark!

VOTE: September meeting: Nominations were taken for the positions of Chairman and Vice Chairman.

- Pat Reilly was nominated for Chairman
- Tim Whelan was nominated for Vice Chairman

Tonight there being no other nominations off the floor, nominations were closed.

Secretary cast one ballet for Pat Reilly, Chairman Secretary cast one ballet for Tim When, Vice Chairman

Congratulations to Both!

A motion was made by Pat Reilly to close the meeting and seconded by Jay Nezvesky, motion passed

Meeting adjourned at 6:46pm.

Respectfully submitted

Nancy Schreiner, BOFC Clerk